
 
Notice of Proposed Amendment to Bylaws 

September 9, 2025 
 

 
The Officers of the ICC Region I Chapter are proposing to amend Section 2 of 

Article X of the Chapter Bylaws to reduce the length of the Officers’ terms from 

two (2) years to one (1) year.  In response to challenges faced during the Covid-

19 pandemic, the Chapter Bylaws were amended to require two-year terms for 

each Officer.  However, in an effort to increase participation on the Board by 

reducing the overall time commitment associated with serving as an Officer on 

the Board, it is proposed to amend the Bylaws back to the pre-Covid language as 

follows: 

 

Current Bylaws: 

 

Section 2. Terms 

The Council representatives from each state shall elect their Officer for terms 

of two years at an annual meeting of the Chapter.  The Officers shall hold 

office until the conclusion of the annual meeting that occurs two years after 

their election.  In the event there are no candidates for an office, the current 

Officer shall continue in that capacity until successors are elected. 

 

Original Bylaws Prior to Covid: 

 

Section 2. Terms 

The Council representatives from each state shall elect their Officer for terms 

of one year at an annual meeting of the Chapter.  The Officers shall hold 

office until the conclusion of the annual meeting.  In the event there are no 

candidates for an office, the current Officer shall continue in that capacity 

until successors are elected. 

 

Proposed Change: 

 

Section 2. Terms 

The Council representatives from each state shall elect their Officer for terms 

of one two years at an annual meeting of the Chapter.  The Officers shall 

hold office until the conclusion of the annual meeting that occurs two years 

after their election.  In the event there are no candidates for an office, the 

current Officer shall continue in that capacity until successors are elected. 

 

In accordance with Section 2 of Article XII, this proposed Amendment to the 

Bylaws will be posted on the Region I Chapter’s website for a minimum of 30 

days, and a vote will be held at the next All Chapter meeting that is scheduled for 

October 19th.  A two-thirds majority vote of the Chapter members is required for 

adoption.  The amendment shall become effective immediately upon approval. 
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